



Cambodia
Lisa & Joseph Ng
Prayer Letter ( 87 )
December 2023

Dear family, brothers and sisters in Christ,

Praise the Lord we arrived safely in Phnom Penh, Cambodia on October 30 at 11pm local time. We're grateful that we can come back to our second home after 2 and half years in Canada. Our members, staff and friends are happy to see us back.

There was an early Christmas dinner hosted by 2 brothers at the end of November for us. They and their families came, and we enjoyed a nice dinner with Christmas cake and presents. The 2 brothers came to study in university from the village in 1998. They were poor so they stayed in the dorm at our church. Now they have opened international schools with many students all over Phnom Penh. One thing that impresses us the most is that they have been supporting one pastor financially in the remote village. This pastor stayed in the same dorm with them before. They said they want to bless others as they were blessed before.

As the world is busy getting ready to celebrate Christmas, we pray that the people will understand the real meaning of Christmas. May God grant hope, peace, and joy to everyone. Thank you for partnering with us in our ministry through your support and prayers. Please continue to praise God for His work in Cambodia and remember our prayer requests.

## Praise items:

- Arrived in Phnom Penh safely after a few issues on boarding in Canada.
- Great to see our church members, the staff of our church and school, and friends.
- New faces coming to church. A lady received Jesus as her Savior 2 weeks ago.
- Some of the members of the youth group are working. They gave money for the decoration of the Christmas celebration of the church. Pray that more people will be reached.

## Prayer requests:

- Changing names on our church land title. One of the 2 names in the old land title went to heaven about 10 years ago and the other who wants to take her name away because she is sick with cancer.
- Baptismal class for 4 applicants to be baptized on March 8.
- First home group will meet on January 13. Planning to meet at different homes once a month. Pray that the members will have closer fellowship.

Have a blessed Christmas and a happy and prosperous New Year!

In His service,

Joseph and Liza Ng